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Greetings Families, 

 

It has been a very cold stretch but we were happy to get outside this week, if only for 

a few minutes. Last week was a busy one with the 100th day of school and our 

Valentine's Day celebration. The students had fun dressing up like 100 year olds and 

exchanging Valentine's Day cards. Special thanks to PTC for purchasing Cheez-Its and 

a lollipop for every student. 100 days of in person learning is quite an 

accomplishment!! It means even more this year. So many children in Wisconsin do not 

have the opportunity to attend school in person. I am thankful that we do and it has 

been so successful. We've been fortunate with very few staff and student exclusions 

as of late. We continue to focus on masking up, backing up, and washing up 

frequently. The children are doing a good job with this overall! Thank you, parents, 

for your support. 

 

Thursday night, February 11th, seven families joined in our virtual LEGO night. It was 

great to see what the students created! I'm planning a second one in March and 

students will be asked to create a vehicle of any kind or type. This can include cars, 

planes, 4 wheelers, boats, etc. Watch your email for an invite and join in the fun! 

 

Monday's, February 15, PTC meeting has been rescheduled for Monday, March 1 at 

5:30 pm. This will be a virtual meeting, ​Here ​ is a link to the agenda, which includes a 

link to the meeting.   

 

We are looking forward to the warm up and hopefully some more skating before 

Spring. We've got a couple of weeks until Spring break and the end of the trimester to 

continue to work hard and improve our skills. The best things to do from/at home are 

to get your children to school every day and read with or listen to them read every 

night.  

 

Have a great month, 

Mrs. Drout 

 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1PGZBd4ui3MuZ9myVzcFxzMdnGF6pn05Gfd7Wf4K6yzU/edit?usp=sharing


 
 

Important Dates 
 

Each month we will let you know some of the important upcoming dates at Downsville 
  

                                 ​    ​   February 18 - Parent Teacher Conferences  
                                            4:00 - 7:45 PM 
                          February 19 - NO SCHOOLl  

    February 26 - Student Council Meeting - 8:15 a.m. 
 
                          March 4    -  Bridging Brighter Smiles Dental Clinic  
                          March 5    -  Bridging Brighter Smiles Dental Clinic 
                          March 5     - End of 2nd Trimester 
                          March 10    - Report Cards go Home! 
                          March 15 - 19 - NO SCHOOL -  
                                                  SPRING BREAK!!! 
 

    April 2 - Vacation - No School 
                          April 5 - PD Day - NO School for Students 



Hello Downsville Elementary Families! 

 

Looking for something to do this winter? Check out the ​Menomonie High School Field House​. They 

offer various activities for children, adults, and families! 

 

At the end of February, I will be taking a leave of absence. Social work intern, Eliza Carman, 

will be available to support students and families, in person, on Tuesday afternoons. Should 

you need assistance, please reach out to her. The other district social worker, Amanda Cruz, is 

also another option in my absence. I'll be back again in May! 

 Eliza Carman                       Amanda Cruz               Shanda Henning 

eliza_carman@msd.k12.wi.us​              ​amanda_cruz@msd.k12.wi.us​              ​School Social Worker 

                                                                                                                                 ​shanda_henning@msd.k12.wi.us 

 

 

http://fh.sdmaonline.com/
mailto:amanda_cruz@msd.k12.wi.us
mailto:shanda_henning@msd.k12.wi.us


Here’s What's Happening at Downsville School:   

Dear Families,                                     ​Kindergarten News! 

February has been a busy month in the Kindergarten room.  We have 

become super readers!  We are using all of our super reading strategies 

to read books!  We have become super writers too!  We are making our 

writing easy to read by leaving spaces between words, writing a letter 

for every sound we hear in words, making pictures that match our 

words, using punctuation, and using capital letters.  In Math, we are 

using number bonds to help us organize our numbers when we break 

them up and put them together.  We also celebrated the 100th day of 

school and Valentine’s Day! 

Mrs. Fiege and the Kinder Kids 

 



1st Grade News! 

We have been so busy this 

February learning about all 

things LOVE and 

KINDNESS in first grade! 

We cannot wait to see what 

fun things March will bring for us… 

Maybe even some ​Leprechaun Luck?! 

-Mrs. Gully’s First Graders 

         ​2rd Grade News! 
This month in second grade we have 
been working on some fun new units and 
have some fun projects in the works. In 
reading we are starting to learn about 
nonfiction books and how to write them 
in writer’s workshop. For math we are 
finishing up our last unit on addition and 
subtraction before we start the basics of 
multiplication next unit! In social studies 
we are working through our unit on Black 
History month and in science we are 
wrapping up our unit on solids and 
liquids before a mini unit on space! We have also begun a rest of the year unit on 
typing using the website TypingClub which will have us typing without looking at the 
keyboard. All of us are excited to get our Flat Stanley projects back as well and start 
sharing them at the end of the month! Thank you for all your hard work and keep it 
up!                                                                     Mr. Voss 



3rd Grade News! 

Hi families! 
 

I am looking forward 
to connecting with 
you during your 
child's conference. 
February has been 
eventful! Kids went 
ice skating a couple 
times, celebrated the 
100th day of school 
and Valentine's Day. 
Our new math unit 
will focus on 

fractions and last until the middle of April. Please 
help your child learn this new concept by thinking 
about daily items as fractions. Students will begin 
a Character Studies reading unit and a Literary 
Essay writing unit. These units will combine much of their knowledge they have 
gained this year. I am looking forward to seeing students continue to grow and 
be safe, respectful, responsible Downsville tigers! 
Ms. Repinski 

 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



       ​ 4th Grade News!​     I am very proud of the entire 4th grade class for their work 
for the Battle of the Books Competition.  In Battle of the Books, the students worked in 
teams to read 20 different books and then had to answer questions about the books. As 
a class, the students read 92 books in all.  We had four teams with 4 members each. 
Our top team was The Main Idea.  Members of the team included: Drew, Kinsley, Lexi, and 
Tyler. They competed against the fifth graders’ top team to see who would represent 
Downsville at the state battle.  We lost by one tie-breaker question. We wish the best of 
luck to the fifth-grade team with the state battle. 

 
In reading and writing, students are working on being good researchers.  The 

students researched countries that their ancestors came from.  They are now using their 
research to write feature articles about their countries.  The students are also reading 
about a topic that interests them and will create presentations to teach others about 
what they have learned. 

Math is all about fractions right now.  The students are learning how to place 
fractions on a number line, how to 
compare fractions, and how to find 
equivalent fractions.  I have been 
hearing a lot of “Fractions are FUN!” 

We are wrapping up our 
science unit on energy.  The highlight 
of the unit was when we learned how 
electrical energy flows through a path 
and we got to show off our 
knowledge by making our own 
flashlights. 
 

 



 

      ​5th Grade News! 
 

Along with all of the awesome work the 5th graders have been doing, we had two 

very exciting things happen last month. 

 

First, the students competed in the Battle of the Books in February.  The 

students were divided into four teams and had the task of reading 20 books. 

Then they had a competition where they had to answer questions about the 

stories.  One 5th grade team won the class AND school competition and will be 

going on to the state competition in a couple of weeks.  Congratulations Pedro, 

Adam, Evelyn and Camron. 

 

The other exciting event to happen in 5th grade is the adoption of 200 trout. 

The students recently began to raise trout eggs.  They will be in charge of taking 

care of the trout which includes making sure all of the equipment is working, 

testing the water quality, and figuring out what needs to be done if there is a 

problem.  The trout will be released into a nearby stream in the spring. 

  This is a program that is sponsored by the Clear Water Trout Unlimited 

Chapter and funding was received from the AnnMarie Grant. 

 

 

“Battle of the Book” 
  Winning Team! 
 
 





 

   
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
   



 



 



 


